


Background
• The City of Cambridge is proposing the permanent closure of 

the RV / trailer dumping station that has been in active service 

at Churchill Park since the 1970s

• No additional information has been provided about where 

residents with RVs and trailers can empty their black and grey 

tanks or if a new site is even available.

• If residents don't have a convenient and clearly marked location 

to empty their tanks, this could result in sewage being dumped 

into catchbasins and storm sewers

• Approx 400 people signed a petition in support of keeping it 

open







What other communities are doing…

Typically a free dump 
station via security guard at 
sewage treatment plants

Pickering
Whitby
Courtice
Bowmanville
Darlington



Stratford
=64km
=128km round trip
=$49 gas*
=87 tonnes CO2

Woodstock
=52km
=$40 gas*
=71 tonnes CO2

Mississauga
77km
=154km round trip
=$59 gas*
=105 tonnes CO2

What other “free” options if it closes?

*full size RV at 8mpg and $1.30/litre



Or… just save your money…





But wait… we already paid for wastewater





But wait… what if we move the 
free dump station to the Hespeler
sewage treatment plant next to the 
401?  And maybe have another 
one in Galt?  Why?  Because it is 
important, and there are a lot of 
RVers and more every day.  Cost $0



• But what about all those non-Cambridge residents who use the Churchill 
Park RV dumping station?  They don't pay for wastewater in Cambridge so 
why should they get to dump for free?  Need to stop the poo freeloaders.

• Regional tourism - non-residents who use the dumping station contribute 
to the local economy by spending money at gas stations, grocery stores and 
in restaurants, to name a few.

• This in turn generates tax revenues for the City of Cambridge

• As well as creating jobs and improving infrastructure



What people are saying…
Terry Ross, Kitchener

I am a trailer owner and the convenience of using this site is great. I live in Cambridge, own a home and pay 

for water now. It is just an extension.

Lisa Chippindale, Cambridge

It will create a lot of illegal dumping if this is closed!

Dianne Hilker, Cambridge

We have a truck camper and there are no other places to dump our tanks. We have used it several times and 

see no reason for it to be closed. It is a safe way for campers to empty tanks.

Jeff McLaren, Cambridge

I don’t want to see any illegal dumping. Keep it open for the taxpayers who use it.

Brian Davidson, Cambridge

It's a needed service to the community.



What people are saying…
Lesley Daufenbach, Guelph

There are times where I need a place to dump my waste water. Churchill Park has been a godsend for us!

Salena Mather, Waterloo

It saves the campers from dumping in random places all over the city. This allows a designated spot for safe 

dumping.

Linda Macdonald, Port Rowan

I'm signing this because with the increase in people who are new to camping with RV's, trailers etc. there needs to 

be places like this for them to dump their waste or they will mistakenly dispose of said waste in inappropriate 

places. I believe there should be more of these places to make it easy and convenient for people to be responsible 

for legal waste dumping.

Steven Bradford, Caledon

I don't think they should close the dumping station when the RV industry is in a huge surge. Places like this are 

needed now more than ever!



What people are saying…

John Hickey, Cambridge

Every time I use this dumping station there is a line up. It's used and needed. Keep it free to help keep sewage 

out of the nearest catchbasin.

Lindsay Warner, Cambridge

Our family has used this dumping station a few times and love that Cambridge offers this service. If this 

station closes, it is a long drive to another one. More and more people are camping, so let’s keep a great 

service for our residents!

Tom Hutchinson, Cambridge

It’s been there so long, it’s convenient, and there is a lot of room to work with. Otherwise, you have to haul 

for miles and pay administrative and user fees.

Sean Hargreaves, Cambridge

These are essential services and should be kept in place.



What people are saying…
Steven Staveley, Cambridge

Another typical government cutback! Do you not realize how many people, including myself, use this dump 

station? Yes, we do pay for sewage when we fill our fresh water tanks from home, which I always do. Please keep 

this dump station open, as we don't have any options if the place we leave doesn't have their own, like many of the 

racetracks I attend. It seems that all we do is pay more taxes every year and get less for it.

Darcy Chelchowski, Cambridge

I do not want this going into our storm sewers, which is what will happen.

Linda Kuenzig, Cambridge

Please don't close the dumping station at Churchill Park. My husband and I have lived in Cambridge our whole 

lives and have been regular users of the Churchill Park dump station for the last 11 years. We enjoy the 

convenience of having a dumping station so close to home. We believe that many people utilize this dumping 

station as almost every time we use it there are other people there either ahead of us, waiting for us to finish or both. 

We are concerned that, if this station is closed, people may take to dumping their grey and black water in 

inappropriate places. While we would never resort to such measures there are people that do what's most convenient 

for themselves. Please keep this dumping station open.


